HIGH LANE U3A ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING                                                 WEDNESDAY 12th FEBRUARY 2020
1. Sheila Harrop welcomed everyone to the 2019 Annual General Meeting.

2. Pam Curley read the minutes of the previous AGM which were agreed and accepted as a true record: There were no matters arising.

3. CHAIR'S STATEMENT FOR 2019
I am pleased to say that High Lane U3A is flourishing and has an increasing membership.  We are keeping the fees to just £6 with an extra £3 for those wishing to receive Third Age Matters magazine.

On average about 100 members attended meetings, where a variety of speakers have entertained us.  We had three enjoyable social events through the year, the annual lunch, a music evening with The Mixtures and even a Murder Mystery evening.

Our Group Leaders do a fantastic job and we look forward to hearing their reports.  The Mah-Jong group has reformed and three new groups have started.  Our hard working holiday team organised days out, weekends and longer holidays, including our first river cruise.

We are fortunate in having a most interesting website for which we thank our website co-ordinator, Jeff Mortimer and also Diane who does such a wonderful job with the newsletter.

I would just like to add that some of our committee have been in post for a few years now and would be willing to stand down if any new members would like to try.  Please let me know if you interested and come along and sit in at one of the meetings.  We don’t want anyone to think we run a closed shop.

4. TREASURER’S AGM REPORT 

Similar to last year I must start by thanking all groups who have finances for sending your returns in quickly.  Between the end of the year and the AGM I have only 5/6 weeks to receive the figures from the groups, add them to the main committee accounts, complete reports for the Charities Commission, get them checked by our independent checker before presenting them to you at the AGM then placing them on the Commissions website.

Our income from subscriptions has remained steady which is a good sign for the future.  As regards the monthly meetings these continue to make a loss in that the cost of the speakers and the Village Hall rent are greater than the income gained from the £1 entrance fee, the deficit in this area being about £450 for the year and will only get worse as speaker costs and/or rental increases.  However, some of this is made up from any profit we make from things like the music evening, the Xmas party and the most worrying event in last year’s calendar, as it had such good attendance, The Murder Mystery evening.

The National U3A payment had a marginal increase of £130 on the previous year, whilst most other costs were held or reduced.  The major increase in expenditure came in 2 areas, Group Support, which saw one or two groups being set up from scratch, such as Kurling and Darts, both of which have been reasonably successful.  The other area was committee expenses where printing and the provision of printing ink was at the forefront of expenditure, together with the item behind us, namely a new electric projector screen showed a small deficit of £158. We continue to work closely with the Village Hall and this was a donation to the hall, the costs of installation and the U3As PAT testing both being met by the hall itself.

The main rule regarding group activities is that if you charge on a weekly or monthly basis for members to come to your group meetings, then you should have received or need to ask for a finance sheet from me and have to report to me on a quarterly basis with your weekly income and expenditure.  Groups mainly pay rental, but also tea and coffee and even prizes, supplies and Xmas parties out of these funds.  For the bulk of it I get receipts with the quarterly return, but this year the checker has mentioned the lack of receipts from some groups, for tea and coffee and also any prizes.  Therefore, 2020 needs to see an introduction of simple receipts for these areas and I would ask all leaders to take it forward.  A simple receipt book for the recipient’s signature would be ideal and would keep it relatively simple.

At the beginning of 2018 we had to introduce the credit balances held in the groups as they had never been included before.  Stripping that out, as it is a one off income, the groups’ income, excluding travel, shows approximately £19,600, an increase from 2018 and expenditure in the groups is similar.  The Holiday Group, which has its own line in the accounts, shows a huge growth from approximately £47,000 to £72,000 .  In this respect I would also like to thank Margaret in particular for all her efforts, as you may realise a £72,000 income in the Travel Group and dealing with all the U3A memberships and all the documentation with it takes, some time and a great deal of consumption of Margaret’s coffee to sort it out. 

The whole of the U3A, including the groups, showed a small excess of income over expenditure of £384, which amazed me after only the second year with full accounts, as it is surprising how many of the figures are in line with last year.  The new style accounts are starting to show that the exercise is well worthwhile from the point of view of knowing the full worth of High Lane U3A, whilst allowing the groups to function without too much interference from myself.  All the accounts and reports that go with it will be on the Charity Commission website in about two weeks time under Charity number 1091296.

5. COMMITTEE REPORT
According to our constitution all our officials are able to continue for a further year, bar one.  Sadly, we have to lose our hard working secretary, Pam Curley, who has reached the end of her four year tenure.  We are all most grateful to Pam for her efficiency and cheerful willingness.  We won’t be losing her altogether as she has agreed to continue serving on the committee.  Her talents will not be wasted for long as I’m sure we will find her a special job soon!!  In her place as our new secretary, we welcome Lynn Arnold from the committee.  Doreen Scotte is leaving the committee and we give our grateful thanks to her for her invaluable contribution.
The Committee for 2020 will be:-
Chair – Sheila Harrop                                  Vice Chair – Paul Kenneth

Secretary – Lynn Arnold                           Treasurer – Les Birks

Committee Members:- Pam Andrew, Maureen Christian, Pam Curley, Linda Dale, Sue Harlin, Barbara Kenneth, Trevor Kinvig, Andre Lister, Margaret McDermott and Diane Saxon.

6. GROUP LEADERS' REPORTS

Group Leaders' read out their annual reports.

The meeting closed at 3.25pm
